@UNNYSIDE MANOR

The Area’s Premier Family Owned & Operated Senior Living Community

October §, 2021

Dear Residents, Family Members and Resident Representatives,

We are writing to inform you that two fully vaccinated staff members from our Skilled Nursing
neighborhood have tested positive for COVID-19. One of these staff members is a direct
caregiver.

As per the current guidelines, our Skilled Nursing residents and staff members are required to
undergo two rounds of testing for COVID-19. The first round of resident testing has been
completed and we are pleased to report that we did not have any test results that were positive for
COVID-19. We expect to complete our staff member testing by tomorrow morning. To date,
we have not had any additional staff members test positive for COVID-19. In addition, we tested
our residents from our Independence “Plus’ Assisted Living and our Recollections
neighborhoods for COVID-19, and we did not receive any positive test results.

As aresult of this discovery, we are required to suspend indoor visitation in Skilled Nursing until
we have completed two rounds of testing and 14 days have passed. Compassionate care and
bereavement visits are not impacted.

Please don’t hesitate to share any comments, concerns or questions. Thank you for your ongoing
support. We are all in this together.

Regards,

The Keane Family

2500 Ridgewood Rd., Wall, NJ 07719
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